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IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT YOUR DRINKING WATER 

Chlorination of the Country Manor Public Water System begins on June 15 (today) 

Connecticut Water wants consumers of the water provided by the Country Manor water system 
in Hebron to know about a change in the operation of the water system. 

In order to address an immediate issue and provide increased redundancy and operational 
flexibility for the Country Manor and nearby Hebron Center water systems, we are connecting 
these two water systems.  The Hebron Center water system is currently experiencing a decline 
in the output of its primary groundwater source and will be supplemented with water from the 
Country Manor system in the short-term.  

We plan to permanently interconnect these two systems at a later date to provide greater 
redundancy and operational flexibility to provide reliable water service in both water systems. 

The Hebron Center water system is chlorinated and when these two systems are connected, 
consumers served by the Country Manor water system may notice the taste or smell of 
chlorine.   

People who notice the taste may want to keep a sealed bottle of tap water in the refrigerator. 
Over a period of a few hours the chlorine taste and smell will dissipate. Additional information 
about the chlorination of tap water is included below. 

If you have any questions, please call our customer service department at 1-800-286-5700. 

 

Chlorine in Drinking Water 

Why is chlorine added to water supplies? 

Chlorine is a naturally existing element that is used to disinfect drinking water supplies to 
prevent waterborne diseases such as cholera, typhoid fever and dysentery.  Chlorine has 
residual properties that allow it to continue disinfecting as water travels from the treatment 
facility to your home. Chlorine has been added to disinfect drinking water in America since 
about 1900.  

How can I remove the taste and smell of chlorine from my water? 

We add as little chlorine as possible to our water while still maintaining an adequate level for 
disinfection. Fortunately, the taste and smell of chlorine can easily be removed by refrigerating 
tap water in a sealed container, preferably glass. Some plastic bottles can add their own taste 
to the water. Having a bottle of ice water in the fridge also helps conserve water because you 
don’t have to let the tap run for the water to get cold. 

Are there alternatives to chlorine? 

Some alternatives to chlorine are being used but there are concerns associated with them.  
Chloramine, a chlorine-related compound, is a weak disinfectant so a greater concentration of 
it is needed to be effective. Ozone is popular in Europe and ultraviolet light disinfects without 
chemicals, but neither have the same residual properties to disinfect all the way to the tap that 
chlorine does.  There is no perfect alternative to chlorine. 
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